
Minutes of David A. Perdue Elementary School Council Meeting 

November 4, 2015 

The David A. Perdue Elementary School council met in regular session on November 4, 20015 at 4:37 at 

115 Sutherlin Drive in the Conference Room. 

School Council Members Present:  Andy Payne,  Billy  Andrews,  Charlla Ellerbee, Kim Blackwell,      

Aimee Griggs 

School Council Members Absent:  Ms. Barfield – moved to a different school 

Call to order:  Billy Andrews called the meeting to order at 4:37 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Billy Andrews led the pledge, joined by all members of the council. 

Approval of Agenda:  Mr. Payne distributed the agenda posted pursuant to the Open Meetings Act, 

motion made to approve agenda by Kim Blackwell,  Second motion by Charlla Ellerbee - all in favor. 

Approval of Minutes:  Motion made to approve minutes of the September meeting by Aimee Griggs, 

Second motion by Kim Blackwell – all in favor. 

Recognition of Visitors:  No visitors were present. 

Report of Principal:  

 Discipline issues have gone down from last year.  The kids are working very hard! 

 Collected over 80,000 tabs for Ronald McDonald House, sent first round of cards to the cancer  

patients,  275 books were donated to the Children’s Hospital and will work on care packages for 

our troops in the spring. 

 Bulldog of the month has been given out each month, shout outs are slowly being caught  up, 

wear your team colors for Spirit Day. 

 140 people have RSVP’ed for the Veterans Day Ceremony, Campfire Read-In will be held in a few 

days and Turkey Bingo is in a few weeks. 

 4th grade parents are invited to the Christmas Luncheon, 5th grade parents will be invited to the 

Valentine’s Luncheon. 

 Georgia Milestones - Overall went really well, goal is to analyze strengths and weaknesses to get 

where we need to be, rankings were middle of the board, kids were comfortable using the 

computers and will work on typing skills to prepare for this year’s test. 

Old Business:  No old business was reported 

 

 

 



New Business:  

 School improvement plan amendments will be constantly changed to work in improvement 

 Possible Open House for just 3rd graders 

 Discussion of the importance of the RTI 

Adjournment –   With no further business to come before the school council the meeting was adjourned 

at 5:13 p.m. – Motioned by Andy Payne, Second motion by Billy Andrews.  

Next Meeting -   February  3, 2016 


